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PREFACE 

 
This document lay in a chest with my 
father’s Army papers and I now have 
archived it in PDF form. I am unsure 
exactly when he undertook the job of 
recording the history of his Second World 
War unit, but he was very proud of it and I 
grew up hearing many stories of its 
training, deployment in the E.T.O. and its 
mustering out after V-E Day.  
 
The document is carefully constructed with 
many pictures and illustrations of their 
pertinent skills and techniques. All 
members were of course first combat 
engineers but my father always spoke of the 
602nd as a very unique unit. He said there 
was his battalion and one other one like it 
in the Pacific Theater of Operations. A 
number of the battalions’ soldiers had been 
recruited, he said, from Hollywood and 
other centers of the arts and film, which 
evidences itself in some of the art 
created. The very field of camouflage 
itself is one of creativity, 
resourcefulness and ingenuity.  
 
They termed themselves camoufleurs.   
 



Neil C. Damgaard 
December 2022 
Roanoke, Virginia  

 
 










































































































































